A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, November 5, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present: Martin Crowley, Chair; Brian Connors, Clerk; George G. Samia, Town Administrator; Catherine Johnson, Adm. Asst.

Pledge of Allegiance

Open Forum

Robert Charles, Veteran's Services Officer was present to thank the public for their donations to the Field of Flags event. Mr. Charles reported on the success of the event, as well as thanked the volunteers for the placement of the flags on the Common and Mr. Mike Perrault of PMP Engineering for the planning of the placement of the flags.

Appointment

John Haines, DPW Director was present to give the Board an end of construction season update.

Appointment

Timothy Harhen, Fire Chief was present to give a general update on the Fire Department.

Chief Harhen announced the donation of an ice machine from Carl Crocetti of Crocetti Oakdale Packaging to the Fire Department and the Board and Chief Harhen thanked Mr. Crocetti and Mr. Bob Cooke for their efforts and their donation.

Action Items

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the October 22, 2012 Board of Selectmen's meeting.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request from Paul Vieira, Principal of the East Bridgewater High School, for permission for use of the Town Common for the High School Graduation Ceremonies on Sunday, June 2, 2013 from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve to ratify the vote from Monday, October 29, 2012 to declare a State of Emergency for the Town of East Bridgewater.

M/Condon, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve to move forward with the comprehensive archival system at the Town Hall for \$27,136.37.

M/Connors, s/Crowley, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes – Crowley, Connors; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm

Board of Sélectmen